
It has been a very busy year so far, with the annual practising certificate round and 

completion of the review of the Recertification Programme. These topics are addressed 

more fully elsewhere in the newsletter; however it is pleasing to see that the number 

of midwives renewing practising certificates for 08/09 has remained constant. Indeed 

applications are slightly ahead of this time last year. 

There are higher numbers of older midwives in the group not 

renewing APCs which is likely to become an increasing feature 

as the average age of practising midwives remains at 48 – 50 

years. This year, at least, those not renewing APCs seem to 

match those returning to practice after a break or entering the 

profession for the first time and there is no evidence to support 

rumours that the recertification requirements would cause a 

drop in numbers of practising midwives. As usual, Council will 

be surveying all those who did not renew their APC and these 

results will be published at a later date.

This newsletter also contains a summary of the changes we 

have made to the Recertification Programme for the next three-year cycle from 1 April 

2008 to 31 March 2011. By now all practising midwives and those on the non-practising 

but active list should have received a letter from Council with more detail of these changes. 

Please contact Council if you have not received one as it may be necessary to update your 

contact details.

Coming up again this year is the annual Midwifery Council Forum. This year we are holding 

two Fora but they will have the same agenda.  The first was in Auckland on 25 July; the 

second will be in Christchurch on 22 August.  Details of the venue and agenda are on 

our website. All midwives and other stakeholders are welcome to our annual Fora, which 

provide an opportunity to hear about and discuss Council’s activities.

Please mark the dates in your diary now. We look forward to seeing you there.
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e-Borne Solutions Ltd

As communicators we believe

Our job is to improve the way clients get their messages across to the people who are important to 
them. A successful organisation communicates well with its stakeholders — customers, employees, 
shareholders and the community at large. As a leader and communicator in your organisation, you need 
to be satisfied you communicate clearly with the people you want to influence, and that you are being 
understood. 

There is a myriad of ways organisations communicate, from informal face-to-face exchanges to formal 
multi-channel programmes. Technological advances help us communicate with more people more 
rapidly. At the same time, people are receiving more information. It makes it all the more vital that we tell 
our story — whatever it may be — in a way that is clear, consistent and compelling. 
 

We can help you

To clarify the communications opportunities arising from a particular business or organisational you 
need to understand the characteristics and the environment of your intended audience. Who are they? 
What’s important to them? What are their expectations? What are their needs? 

We can help you to devise an overarching communication strategy or develop clever concepts to make 
your communication effective, implement the solution, and develop ways to measure its effectiveness. 
Specifically, we can manage and deliver all stages of communications projects including:

* 	 Strategic Communications planning
* 	 Editing and writing
* 	 Media Management
* 	 Design and implement tailored communications campaigns and initiatives
* 	 Provide print design and publications services (books, magazines, newsletters, posters, stationary, etc)
* 	 Digital communication management (online newsletters, website design, EDMs, social media 

management)
 
 

Recent work we have done

ANZ Banking Group (NZ) – marketing communications, presentation training
Council for World Mission (London) – strategic communications planning and project implementation 

throughout the Pacific
Isa Lei Tapa Ltd – mentoring, editing and subbing services
Kiwiparent magazine – extensice editorial and design services
Matua Raki – design, layout and subbing services
Midwifery Council of New Zaeland – Communications advice, media management
Maranui Surf Lifesaving Club – Design and project manage all stages of producing centenary book
Ministry of Agriculture and Fisheries (Biosecurity New Zealand) – strategic communications planning, 

implementation and advice throughout the Pacific
Ministry of Foreign Affairs (New Zealand Aid) – print management, planning, implementation and advice                          
Mitre 10 New Zealnd – design and project manage print produiction of promotional coffee-table book
New Zealand Police – Communications Advisor to the Family Safety Team initiative, newsletter editor and 

designer 
New Zealand Post – internal, shareholder and marketing communications
Parents Centres New Zealand – editing, publications management and design, strategic planning
Sokka Gakai New Zealand – media management for international peace conference, strategic planning
Taeomanino Trust – communications planning, advice and mentoring, media training and management

info@e-borne.co.nz
(04) 472 1193
PO Box 28 115, 
Wellington, 6150

The story of the Maranui Surf Life Saving Club (Inc)

By Kate Manson
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Nikau News

The concept of giving to 

your home community is 

becoming more popular. It’s 

also becoming easier because 

the vehicle to help you do this, 

the community foundation, 

is spreading throughout New 

Zealand. From eight community foundations 

two years ago there are now twelve throughout 

the country. Nikau Foundation (formerly the 

Wellington Region Foundation) is one of 

the more established ones but it is still an 

interesting task to raise its profile, so that if 

people wish to make their gift last forever they 

know about Nikau Foundation and how it works.  

So to help spread the word we have our 

name on the back of eight buses which you 

will see over the next 
several months. We are 

immensely grateful to 
iSite Media for helping 

us in this way. We are 
expecting comments 

about the dodgy 
grammar which we 

hope will help the reader 

retain the message. 

Giving OptionsIn each newsletter we look at the different ways in which you can give to your 

community through the Nikau Foundation. Last time we looked at a Named 

Endowment Fund, which is simply your fund in your name, which is like having 

your own charitable trust just easier and more cost effective.

General FundAnother way you can give is to make a donation to the Foundation’s discretionary 

or general fund. This can be done as a bequest by leaving a gift in your will or you 

may wish to support the Foundation with a gift now, for any amount. This fund is 

used for discretionary grantmaking which can respond quickly to changing needs 

in your community.  Your contribution will be pooled with others increasing its 

effectiveness. Of course your contribution attracts a taxation rebate for you.

Why give to Nikau Foundation and not  direct to a charity?

This is a question people often ask me and the first and most obvious answer is 

that a gift to their favourite charities, through Nikau, doesn’t give just once, it gives 

every year, forever. It also means we can keep their wishes relevant and adapt to changing needs in 

the community. One example is our grant to the Gillies McIndoe Reconstructive 

and Plastic Surgery Research Institute. The donors, the Wise Medical Sub-trust and 

Evans Sub-trust, couldn’t have done this while they were alive as even the notion 

of the Institute didn’t exist then but the gift fits beautifully with their wishes. There 

are many other benefits such as being able to cover multiple charities with your 

one gift, pooling funds both for grantmaking and a better investment return, and 

having the administration, compliance and governance taken care of.

“Healthy and out of trouble” – The Naenae Youth Charitable Trust

(Grant as funding manager for the Tindall Foundation)

We know our grants on behalf of our donors make a difference to 

all sorts of people and we try to visit and get to know most of our 

recipients.  One of the recipients that has really impressed us with their 

enthusiasm, dedication and results is the Naenae Youth Charitable 

Trust.

Billy Graham, a New Zealand 

boxing champion and 
internationally renowned public 

speaker, grew up in Naenae 

and wanted to pass on some 

of the skills he had learnt to 

the youth of Lower Hutt. His 

mission is to significantly alter 

the lives of young people by 

teaching them standards, self 

discipline and skills through 

the discipline of boxing, 

wrestling, table tennis, exercises and various games and activities. In 

other words to keep them healthy and out of trouble.

The boys must adhere to specific rules and high standards such 

as, no alcohol, no drug involvement, no smoking, no swearing, no 

beanies, caps, hoods or patches on the 

premises. During the time the facility 

has been operation there have been a 

large number of referrals from schools, 

Police, Juvenile Courts, probation, as 

well as requests from parents for youth 

with special needs. Police and schools 

have confirmed there has been huge 

changes in the lives and attitudes of 

the boys coming to the Academy and 

Massey University  is doing a research 

project to determine the reasons for its 

success.

Billy and the team at the Naenae Charitable Trust

Have you seen this bus? Nikau 

Foundation takes to the road.

“Inspiring local giving for local needs”
The Nikau Foundation is an independent charitable trust dedicated to benefitting the 

greater Wellington region.  It is part of a worldwide family of community foundations that 

build endowment funds for their local regions.
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In January of this year the media reported a surge of 

patients attending emergency departments for minor 

ailments, instead of visiting their general practice. 

Waitemata DhB saw a rise of 25% in patients compared 

to the same period last year and Auckland DhB had 

an increase of 15%. It is undoubtedly a similar story at 

many other hospitals throughout the country. After hours 

care is understandably costly, and for many patients 

it is unaffordable. Patients may, therefore, choose to 

bypass their general practice or nearest A & M clinic in 

favour of the already overcrowded hospital emergency 

department. 
 As NZMA Chair I was asked to provide comment in 

the media about this issue which I said highlighted the 

ongoing problem of access to after hours primary care. 

At present it is largely left to District health Boards to 

locally handle after hours, and the reality is that in most 

cases these variable approaches inadequately meet the 

needs of patients or of the health providers on both sides 

of the hospital door. on their own, DhBs must not be left 

to resolve this issue.
The Government must take the lead in the development 

of a national strategy for after hours care and general 

practice must be the cornerstone of this strategy. The 

NZMA has called on successive governments to do 

this for many years. Each government, supported by 

the Ministry of health and ACC, has acknowledged the 

centrality of general practice, but then failed to really 

allow constructive support to follow this lip-service 

endorsement.

As part of the provision of quality primary health 

care, which this Government has stated is a priority, 

it is important that all patients have access to timely, 

appropriate primary health care. New Zealand’s 

geographic population spread, an aging general 

practitioner workforce and inadequate after hours 

funding has meant that access to, and delivery of, after 

hours services in many parts of New Zealand have been 

in a precarious situation for some years.
The first step must be for the Government to find ways to 

extend the current capitated patient subsidy to lower the 

cost for patients of after hours care. There needs to be 

a re-evaluation of funding this aspect of general practice 

before other options are considered. Many of the 

suggested quick fixes may be more costly and will not 

necessarily be effective at reducing ED presentations, 

which often result in an influx of short term hospital 

admissions. Even though the NZMA has advocated 

on this issue for many years funders have not, in the 

main, appreciated or understood the need to better fund 

general practice to provide after hours care for patients. 

It is imperative that policy makers look at managing the 

full needs of patients and the budget of both hospital 

and non-hospital services involved in this after hours 

demand.

CONTINUED OVERLEAF4

NZMA Chair’s Award
The NZMA awarded Professor Swee Tan the 2010 Chair’s 

Award for his award winning research on strawberry 

birthmarks which has exciting implications for the treatment 
of cancer and regenerative medicine.

The Chair’s Award is awarded at the discretion of the Chair 

to individuals or organisations that have made a substantial 

contribution to the health of New Zealanders, either 

throughout the current year, or over a given period of time. 

It is the NZMA’s highest standing award.

 Read more about Professor Swee Tan and the NZMA’s 

annual awards evening and cocktail function on pp.4-5.


